
Induction Program Day 2

Date: 5th November, 2022
Time: 11:00 AM
No. of participants: 400

The second day of the induction began on a warm note with the students all geared up with their
inquisitiveness about the other events and clubs. The Students’ Representative Council along
with the dean of students, Dr. Rashmi Shahu were present at the occasion for the eventful day.

The hosts for the day were Sejal Randive, Student Welfare Executive and Raunak Malapure,
Public Relations and Marketing Head, SRC. They talked to the students about their first day, and
told them about the speaker for the day.

Mr. Vinay Chawla was the guest of the day.A passionate International motivator and facilitator
on a mission to empower youth, founder of Enlighten the Soul – An international enterprise into
motivation manufacturing and was awarded as a Youth Motivator and Trainer under an initiative
of HRD Ministry, India. Associated with Tata Institute of Social Sciences (TISS – Bombay).

He was welcomed at the session with a sapling by Dr. Sanjogta Meshram. After that, Dr. Priti
Mangrulkar told the audience about him, his journey and his story. A token of gratitude was
presented to Mr.Vinay Chawla by Dr. Rashmi Shahu, Dean Of students. The dome was
energized by the interesting and fun activities, with which Mr. Vinay Chawla begun. He put
enthusiasm in the students with his stories, and his fun games. He then presented a short clip and
later told the students about the topic of the day, "Unlocking Campus Life" where he unfolded
the 4 step method, the do's and don’ts' and took the dome with surprise by his unique stories. The
students enjoyed his talk and sat with smiles on their faces throughout the session.

Second Half (post break)
Time: 1:00 PM
The session resumed with the hosts welcoming our library in charge, Dr. Cynita Christy. She
talked to the students about the facilities provided by the library, the procedure to access the
facilities and the provisions. She briefed the students about the various protocols of the library
and explained to them, the available books and all the other functions.



Next, the Readers' Reverie Literary club took over to carry out their induction. It was started off
by a brief introduction about the club by Yash Ingolikar, Literary Club Co-ordinator, SRC and
was carried forward by the members of the club. They told the students about the club, its
functions, and its various events and also presented some of their own poems. It was an
intriguing session as they held various quizzes, rapid fires and even personality tests. The session
concluded with the results of the personality test and a vote of thanks by Yash.

The second club for the day was the photography club. The club induction was led by Gaurav
Singh, Photography Club Coordinator. The session began with the after movie of "Pratishruti"
and he interacted with the students along with the other photography club members. They spoke
about the perks, the learnings and the opportunities provided by the club. The session was
fruitful as the students enjoyed the caption contests and other activities. It concluded with a vote
of thanks by the club.

The day marked its end with a short note thanking the students for being enthusiastic throughout
the proceedings and a brief about the upcoming events and activities by our hosts for the day.




